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MINUTES OF THE METRO COUNCIL GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 

November 4, 1993 

Council Chamber 

Committee Members Present Mike Gates (Chair), Jim Gardner (Vtce Chair), Sandi Hansen, Terry Moore, Judy Wyers 

Councilors Also Present Susan McLam 

Chair Gates called the regular meenng of the Goverrunental Affa1rs Committee to order at 4 04 p m 

L Cons1derat100 of October 21 1993 Goyernmenta! Affairs Comm1uee Meettne Minutes 

Yllli;: 

Councilor Hansen moved to approve the October 21, 1993 Goverrunental Affam Committee meenng 
mmutes as submmed 

Councilors Hansen, Gardner and Moore voted aye. 

The vote was unanimous and the motion passed. 

2 Commun1cat1ons from Local Governments 

Cha1r Gates said FOCUS would hold d1scuss1on on the topic of housmg at us next meenng to be held November 18, 
1993 He said FOCUS had sent a survey out on housing issues to local JUnsd1ct1ons m order to obtain mput for the 
purpose of the d1scuss1on. Councilor Moore and Chair Gates requested that FOCUS agendas and other 
commun1cauons from FOCUS be distributed to all Metro Counct!ors on an ongomg basis Casey Short, Council 
Analyst, said he would handle the request 

3 Ordmance No, 93-516 An Ordmance Amendmg Ordmance No 93-487A Remmg the FY 1993-94 Bydget and 
Appropnauons Schedule for the Purpose of Appropnanne Funds to Consult w1tb Business and C1y1c I gaders and 
Develop Recommendat1ons Regarding Greenspaces Acqu1s1uon Capital lmproyement and Operauons Eund1ng 
Opnons 

Cha1r Gates noted a memorandum had been received from Counct!or Wyers md1catmg she mtended to table the 
proposed ordmance at this meetmg Mr. Short md1cated Councilor Wyers had asked !um, m her absence, to 
comment m her behalf on the Item as she was planrung to attend the meenng bur was shghtly delayed Mr Short said 
a selectmn panel had recently met to conduct mterviews, and had selected on a prehmmary basis the firm of Conklmg 
F1skum and McCormick Mr Short said the selecnon panel felt the budget of $45,000 would be sufficient to 
accomphsh the goals ourlmed m the RFP, but had proposed the scope of work m the contract con tam two add1nonal 
uems I) to expand the scope of the proposed poll from 400 voters to 800 voters, and, 2) place funds m reserve for a 
panel of FOCUS members to be selected to test responses to the Greenspaces program Mr. Short said u was 
suggested m recent meetmgs that the addmonal fundmg of approximately $8,500, could be made available from the 
Council Department budget rather than from General Fund Contmgency He said Don E Carlson, Council 
Adm1rustrator, had responded affirmatively to a memorandum from Counct!or Wyers requesting such action Mr 
Short said Councilor Wyers suggested tablmg as the acuons would have the effect of makmg the proposed ordmance 
unnecessary 

In response to Councilor Moore, Pat Lee, Env1rorunental Planrung Manager, addressed the Commutee, and said the 
RFP requested proposers suggest addmonal uems that might benefit the proposal He noted both addmonal polling 
and FOCUS groups had been suggested to give a better level of mformauon and would improve the process Mr. 
Lee said the range for add1t1onal pollmg of about 400 was from $4,000 to $6,000, with FOCUS groups m a range of 
between $2,000 to $4,000 Mr Lee said Conklmg Ftskum and McCormick had agreed at a meetmg held the mommg 
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of November 4 to the terms as outhned, and said an amended proposal mcorporanng the total changes of $8,500 
($5,000 for the polhng and $3,500 for the FOCUS groups) would be submmed Monday, November 8, 1993 

Councilor Moore moved to table Ordmance No 93-516 

Councilors Gardner, Hansen, Moore and Gates voted aye. 

The vote was unanimous and the monon passed 

4 Ordinance No 93-517 Ord1nance No 93-517 An Ord1oance for tbt· Purpose of Adopnog a New Chapter to the 
Metro Code Pena1n1ng to Elections 

Cha1r Gares opened a pubhc hearmg 

Mr Short noted for the record that no acnon was ant1c1pared for the draft ordmance and that II was expected It would 
come before the Commmee agam m two weeks. 

Daniel B Cooper, General Counsel, referenced Draft Ordmance No 93-517A (11/04/93 2 55 pm), and h1ghhghted 
revisions to the document smce the last d1scuss1on took place. This document has been made a part of the permanent 
meetmg record He referenced Section 9.01 Voters' Pamphlet, and reported that Multnomah/Washmgton/Clackamas 
counties had come to an agreement to JOmtly pubhsh a regional Voter's Pamphlet by those three counties for the 1994 
May and November elections He said the pamphlet would append the state voter's pamphlet and that each county 
would carry a portion of the cost mcurred He said the only caveat perceived was the posSib1hty that the voter's 
pamphlet could be too large m size for ma1lmg purposes, m which case he understood the three counties would JOmtly 
d1stnbute separately by ma1lmg to each household the regional voters' pamphlet. He noted Metro would have a share 
of the matenals m the pamphlet and a share of the costs 

Councilor Moore requested Staff wrue a letter of thanks to the Elect10ns Officers of the three counties from the 
Governmental Affairs Comm1uee for the1r work and accomplishment 

Mr Cooper referenced rev1swns to the language m Chapter 9 OJ relaled to the deadlme for submlllmg mformauon to 
the Execuuve Officer, and noted 9.01 040 Preparat10n and Jud1c1al Review of Ballot Tules had been removed as an 
enure chapter on the preparauon of ballot tules had been prepared. He noted the change m 9 01 070 to provide for 
county or state pubhshmg of voters' pamphlets 

Mr Cooper referenced Chapter 9 02, Vacancies m Office, to reflect the concerns of the Commiuee while remammg 
consIStent with the charter He said language m 9 02.020 referred to attendance at regularly scheduled Council 
meetings as separated from Council Comm1l!ee meetmgs or other meetmgs The Commmee and Staff agreed another 
device than the proposed ordmance should be ut1hzed regardmg the effect of m1ssmg Council Commmee meetmgs 

Mr Cooper referenced Secuon 9 02.030 concerned with declarmg a vacancy, and noted that before a vacancy was 
declared, the mcumbent was to be notified and given time to show cause why the Council should not declare the 
existence of a vacancy In response to Chair Gates, Mr. Cooper noted receipt of a res1gnat1on letter by the Presidmg 
Officer, the Clerk of the Council, or the Council AdmmIStrator, could occur, after which a resolut10n could be 
mtroduced. He said the language used in the proposed ordmance was the same used m the Multnomah County Code 
Chair Gates suggested language be drafted that was clear concerning grounds for declarmg such a vacancy, and 
prov1s10n be mcluded that a vote of the Council be taken to declare such a vacancy Mr. Cooper said although the 
language was 1mphc1t m that regard, he would frame exphc11 language to clanfy the mailer. 

In response to Councilor Hansen, Mr Cooper said nothmg was contamcd m the charter that prohtbned a Councilor 
for runnmg for another office while servmg on the Metro Council. 
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Mr Cooper said he would also msert language prev10usly requested by Councilor Hansen scacmg chat a "school 
dIStnct" was not a "special d1scncts. 

The Comrn11tee and Staff discussed language revis10ns m Section 9 02 040 F1llmg of Vacancy: Election to Fill a 
Vacancy D1scuss10n followed regardmg for Sect10n 9 02 060 and 9 02 070 concerned wuh Appomtments and 
Method of Making Appomtments They discussed possible instances of election or appomtment, and the ummg 
mvolved should a vacancy occur. Chair Gates expressed concern regardmg the tlmmg of notification concernmg a 
vacancy and the apphcat10n process It was noted chat appomtment usually took place at a meetmg of the full 
Council The Commlltee and Staff discussed possible lime frames for nouficauon, the applicauon, the mterv1ew 
process and the appointment Councilor Wyers suggested not1ficat1on time should be four weeks, and felt d1scnbuuon 
of apphcauons should be immediate. Mr Shon read from his file concemmg the most recent Council vacancy, 
which occurred m September I, 1992 He said a memorandum and applicauon packet was sent to potential applicants 
September 2, 1992 wuh a cut-off date for apphcauons of September 21, 1992 Mr Short said the hearmg was held 
the evenmg of September 21, 1992, and said the Council meetmg at which the selection was made was three days 
later on September 24, 1992. Chair Gates said he concurred w1ch Councilor Wyers' suggestion Mr Cooper 
md1cated he would draft language co reflect the Commmee's concerns, and suggested language staling nouce be given 
m advance of the actual declaration of the vacancy might be appropnate 

The Commmee and Scaff discussed Sect10n 9 02 080, Emergency Succession Mr Cooper noted the Deputy 
Execuc1ve Officer served at the pleasure of the Execuuve Officer, and should there be a change m the Execuuve 
Officer, u was understood that It was hkely chat the poslllon of Deputy Executive Officer would undergo a change m 
personnel. 

Mr Cooper md1caced he would brmg forward addmonal rev1s1ons to language for review and consideration 

No cmzens appeared before the Commmee to tesufy. Chair Gates closed the pubhc hear mg 

5 Status Report on Neeot1at1oos on an Intereovernmental Aereemenr with Multnomah County Reeard1ne Transfer 
of Ree1onal parks and Expo 

Dick Engstrom, Deputy Executive Officer, presented the staff report, and said meetmgs had taken place on an 
ongomg baSis He said Mark W1lhams, Seruor Assistant Counsel, had prepared a draft lntergovernmencal 
Agreement, which Mr Engstrom had been reviewed by the Metro Council negollatmg team cons1stmg of Councilors 
Devlm, McFarland and Washmgton. He said mod1ficauons were made accordmg co suggesuons, and noted the 
document has been trarismllted to Muhnomah County for review Mr. Engstrom said to date no formal response had 
occurred, and noted a meetmg was scheduled for November 9, 1993. He said u was his hope agreement could be 
reached at that upcommg meet mg on outstandmg uems, which he noted were few. Mr. Engstrom said the goal was 
co have the agreement and ordmance approved by both Multnomah County and Metro pnor to January I, 1994 

Chair Gates recessed the Committee for five mmutes 

Chair Gates reconvened the Commmee at 5 IO p m. 

6 Ord1oance No 93-520 For the Pui:pose of Determ101ne Which Fac1ht1es Contemplated for Transfer from 
Multnomah County to Metro Are Public Cultural Trade ConyentJon Exb1b1t100 Sports Enterta1oments or 
Spectator Fac1l1t1es or a System of Parks Open Spaces or Recreattonal Eac1!1t1es of Metropolitan Concern 

Mr. Engstrom and Mr W1lhams addressed the Committee Mr. Wdhams said the proposed ordmance would 
determme which Multnomah County fac1ht1es fit mto the categones delmeated. He said the Executive Officer 
recommended approval of Ordmance No. 93-520, and noted the ordmance was mtended to be considered 
Simultaneously wnh the Intergovernmental Agreement. He said chat although 1t was not mandatory to enact the 
proposed ordmance, It was felt to be demable to do so as early as possible 
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Mr Engstrom referenced Exh1btt I to the proposed ordmance and also entered mto the record a letter from Esther 
Lev, wildlife biologist, dated November 4, 1993, m support of the Greenspaces Program and the Parks merger. 
These documents have been made part of the permanent meetmg record. 

Chair Gates opened a pubhc hearmg 

Jean R1dmgs, representmg the Multnomah County Parks Advtsory Committee, addressed the Committee, and 
expressed her support of the proposed ordmance 

Dale Archtbald, Curator of the Oregon Histoncal Society, testtfied before the Commtttee and emphasczed the 
histoncal importance of Ptoneer Cemeteries, as well as their importance m the area of genealogical research to both 
Nattve Americans and Veterans as well as to current affairs He spoke m support of the proposed ordmance 

Councilor Hansen noted she was workmg wtth Mr Short to brmg forward a proposal m January, 1994 to establish a 
Task Force group to study the Pioneer Cemeteries and possible means of study; e g by a cu1zens' group or possible 
creatton of a 50l(c)3 organ1zatton. 

Councilor Moore pomted out a recent arttcle appeared m the This Week magazme which discussed the relattve 
importance of the cemeteries which emphasized their cultural, regional, and recreattonal importance 

M2ll!m• Councilor Moore moved to recommend Ordmance No 93-520 to the full Council for adoptlon 

Councilors Hansen, Moore, Wyers and Gates voted aye 

The vote was unanimous and the motion passed 

7 Status Report Personnel Code Rey1s1on 

Mr. Short said Paula Pans, Personnel Manager, had completed work on the Personnel Code Rev1s1on, and said n 
would come before the Counce] for first readmg at its next meetmg to be held November 10, 1993. Mr Short 
believed the matter would be referred to the Governmental Affairs Commtttee for constderatton at the first meetlng m 
December as Ms. Paris was currently on vacauon 

8 Other 

Chair Gates requested the Prestdmg Officer assign a Counctlor to work wcth the FOCUS housmg survey. The 
Committee discussed the matter further, and Counctlor Wyers mdtcated she pl armed to issue a memorandum 
concenung recommendations from the Tax Study Commtttee, and suggested the possibility further dtscuss1on take 
place wcth the Ctty of Portland concemmg the tssue of affordable housmg and future fundmg opttons Councilor 
Hansen requested Councilor Moore make available coptes of any matenals pertment to results of the FOCUS housmg 
survey 

There bemg no further busmess, the meetmg adjourned at 5.28 p m 

Respectfully yours, 

Manlyn E Geary-Symons 
Comm1r1ee Recorder 


